
I hope everybody is having a great summer; it is going by way too fast!   

 

Seems early, but now is the time to start thinking about our upcoming 

elections.  At the August meeting, I will announce our nominating committee 

to start the process.  If you are interested in serving in any officer or board of 

director position, please give it some thought.  

 

We have a couple of committee chair positions which need to be filled.  If you 

would like to lead a committee, please let me know and we can visit about 

what is involved.  

 

Committee chair openings  

1. Mutton Bustinô Committee 

2. Ticket Committee for 2019.  The current committee chairpersons will work 

with you this year and pass it off after the 2018 rodeo.  

Remember, the rodeo is only as good as we make it, especially through our 

volunteer members.  Thank you for giving this your consideration.  

 

Volunteer Appreciation Barbecue  

Please mark your calendars for 4 

p.m. on Saturday, October 7 , at the 

rodeo grounds.  We will be having a 

pig roast and potluck to thank all of 

you for your hard work in putting on 

a great rodeo.  More details to come 

at the meeting on Wednesday, 

August 23, at 7 p.m. at The Wild 

Game.  

 

     

   Dave  

Dave Marshall  

ERA President  
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Volunteer Appreciation 
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Rodeo Grounds,  

4:00 p.m.  
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From the Drill Team  

From the Grounds Committee  
We just closed out a reasonably successful Little Britches Rodeo weekend (August 13) at your 

rodeo grounds.  While there were only 35 actual contestants for the events, the contestants 

and their families, as well as the Tri -County Elks staff and support group that put on the 

affair constituted a contingent of RVs, buses and tractor - trailer rigs large enough to cover 

almost all of the west half of the grounds, with some spillover of units on to the eastern 

portion of the property.  It was a ñlaid back,ò enjoy the sunshine (when it wasnôt raining), 

take time to enjoy watching the kids compete sort of event.  

 

Contestants from multiple age categories (more than half of whom were female) participated 

in some of the familiar rodeo events, although mostly from the ñtimed eventò perspective, 

with the addition of pole -bending, goat tying and both goat and calf ñribbonò events.  In the 

only ñrough stockò event, there were two contestants in bull riding who, although game, 

didnôt stay on a full 8 seconds in order to earn a score.  One of the team -roping contestants 

posted a time that would make even their older ñPRCA brothersò proud.  And there were a 

significant number of barrel -event racers, both girls and boys.  

 
Last weekend (August 19) brought the 3 rd  Annual Bluegrass Festival to your grounds, 

followed by a parking event for participants in the Fine Arts Festival the weekend of August 

26  and 27.  While consideration is still being given to several fall projects at the grounds, no 

definite schedule has been established.  

 

A reminder :  Anyone interested in using the arena (all ñactive membersò are entitled to such 

use) for horse related activities should sign and submit a ñRelease and Indemnification 

Agreementò prior to use.  Agreement forms are available from the web site and each 

submitted release is good for the full calendar year.   

The drill team has had a busy season!   In addition to riding at the Horse Expo in 

March, and of course the Evergreen Rodeo in June, we were also requested to 

perform at the Rooftop Rodeo in Estes Park in July, the Park County Rodeo in 

Fairplay in July and the Ballet on Horseback at the Boulder County Fair in 

August.  Whew!   We had a beautiful night in Estes Park and hope to return 

there again next year.   The Drill Team rode in a downpour in Fairplay and were 

soaked to the bone by the end of the night, but we were appreciated for all we 

did.   We performed at two shows in Boulder on August 1 to thunderous 

applause from the audience, with this being our third year performing there.  

For now, we have one more performance on  August 13  (before publication of 

this newsletter) in Evergreen for the Little Britches Rodeo and we will then take 

a break until the Stock Show Parade in January (unless we hear from someone 

else who wants us to open their rodeo!).  

 

We currently have a team of 20 riders, with 16 ladies and 4 gentlemen.   It has 

been a fun - filled season and we look forward to next year!  

B e h i n d  t h e  C h u t e s  
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Ticket Committee  
 

Will someone (or two) PLEASE take over tickets in a year?  It would be a real plus tor whoever 

steps up to the plate for this committee to have some training time.  The thought is for Rick 

and Virgie to work with one or two people during the 2018 season so that you are prepared to 

take it over for the 2019 season.  This is truly a seasonal position, with not much to do until 

early in the year, followed by two days of being available at the rodeo in June.  Itôs really a 

streamlined system at this point.    

 

Please let Rick and/or Virgie know if you have any questions or would like to become ñTicket 

Masterò (not to be confused with the huge conglomerate that sells tickets to everything!).  

They can be contacted at:  engbergs@msn.com .  Thanks very much!  

A little Evergreen Rodeo history  
(thanks to Jerry Toman)  

 
Bill Lundy recently posted an old picture on Facebook of 

rodeo officers and directors signing Monte Montana as the 

specialty act for the 1975 rodeo after having purchased the 

El Pinal Rodeo Arena.   Pictured is Jerry Toman (Treasurer), 

Joe Williford (Chairman of the Board & Founder of Bear 

Creek Rodeo Association/BCRA), Mike Clifford (Board 

Member), Bill Lundy (President) and Monte Montana.   Joe 

and Mike have since passed away and Bill lives in Sedona, 

AZ.   The only members of the 10 co -signers who are still 

alive and living in Evergreen are Bill Valentine, Dick Porter 

and Jerry Toman (and their wives).   

 

The picture was taken at the RCA (Rodeo Cowboys 

Association) Annual Convention at the Brown Palace Hotel in Denver about 42 years ago when it was 

necessary to go to the convention to get our rodeo approved each year.  The photo is of four (out of ten) 

people who drove that purchase and co -signed the loan for the grounds from the Dolph Means family 

from Texas.   The interest - free loan provided by Evergreen State Bank and the Max Brooks Family was 

for the purchase of the  grounds and the Elcar fence around the grounds. For those who remember, there 

was a big barn/horse boarding facility managed by Perry and Ada Jane Knoll that later burned down (and 

was not replaced when the insurance was allowed to lapse) at a time when there were just a handful of 

homes built in El Pinal.  

mailto:engbergs@msn.com


Our Royalty  

Howdy,  

 

As summer slowly comes to an end, so does rodeo season.  The month of July has been 

such a blessing and has gone by so fast.  At the beginning of this month, Bobbie and I 

traveled up the mountain to celebrate the 91 st  anniversary of the Rooftop Rodeo in 

Estes  Park, where we ran flags, helped with mutton bustinô and signed autographs.  

    

Following that, I traveled south to Woodland Park to be part of the CPRA Ute Trail 

Stampede where I carried the Colorado flag.  The next rodeo was in Cheyenne, WY, at 

the ñDaddy of óem Allò where Bobbie and I were able to participate in the parade, as well 

as the luncheon!  It was such a blessing to be at such this historic rodeo.   

 

Burlington was the next rodeo and it was one of my absolute favorite rodeos to attend.  

Everyone was so welcoming and they put on a show, for sure!  Closing the month of July 

was one of my favorite rodeos ï the Boulder County Fair and Rodeo.  

     

Thank you so much for the opportunity to represent Evergreen Rodeo.    

 

Until next month -  happy trails,   

Makayla  Carrico  

Evergreen Rodeo Princess  2018  



(from the Trail Bossôs Cowboy Cookbook) 
 

Spanish Pork Chops 

 

4 pork chops     1 green pepper, sliced  

seasoned flour    8 oz. can peeled tomatoes  

2 tbsp. oil     2 tsp. Worcestershire sauce  

2 onions, chopped    1 cube chicken bouillon  

 

Roll chops in flour, fry to light brown in oil.  Drain, place in shallow casserole.  Fry chopped 

onions in oil.  Add remaining ingredients, simmer 10 minutes.  Pour over chops.  Cover and 

bake in moderate (350°) oven 1 hour until tender.  Great served with steamed rice or mashed 

potatoes.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the latest information, visit our website  

 http://evergreenrodeo.com  
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ERA OFFICERS  

 

President  

Kristy Tolan  

303 -674 -9668  
 

Vice President  

Bob Benefiel  
303 -679 -1229  
 

Secretary  

Sue Caicedo  

720 -839 -3484  
 

Treasurer  
Jerry Toman  
303 -674 -5096  

ERA BOARD  
 

Chairman  

John Orlando  
303 -674 -6607  
 
Directors  

Shane Baird  
303 -670 -3778  
 

Amy Dunkelman  
303 -921 -0315  
 

Carl Heckendorf  
303 -674 -0340  
 

Tom Hushen  
303 -679 -1195  
 

Don MacDonald  
303 -674 -7308  
 

Dave Marshall  
303 -838 -6294  
 

Kim Meyer  
303 -674 -6098  
 

Ross Seline  
303 -526 -4478  
 

Ed Shirley  
303 -697 -5035  
 
 

COMMITTEES  
 

Arena Director  

Dave Marshall  

303 -838 -6294  
 

Banners  

Ed Shirley  

303 -697 -5035  
 

Bull Riding  

Sharon Mowry  

303 -912 -1646  
 

Celebrity Buckoff  

Gail Ridings  

303 -679 -4466  
 

Concessions  

Dale Tolan  

303 -674 -9668  
 

Flag Runners  

Rene Martin  

303 -591 -2637  
 

Fundraising  

Ross Seline  

303 -526 -4478  
 

Grounds  

John Orlando  

303 -674 -6607  

Rex Eaves  

303 -674 -0434  
 

Marketing  

 

 

Membership  

Marie Van Baal  

 
 

Merchandise  

Jesse Romanin  

303 -912 -9114  
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Kim Meyer  

303 -674 -6098  
 

Newsletter  

Shelly Erb  

303431 -6602  

Kim Meyer  

303 -674 -6098  
 

Cowboy Breakfast  

Tammy Marshall  

303 -7181633  
 

Parade  

JoAnne McGee  

303 -674 -6590  

Bert McClung  

303 -204 -4778  
 

Parking  

Steve Polson  

720 -254 -4349  
 

 

 

Programs  

 

 

Queens  

Paula Bowers  

303 -238 -1748  
 

Security/Parking  

Bob Benefiel  

303 -679 -1229  
 

Sponsors  
 

 

Tickets  

Sue Caicedo  

720 -839 -3484  
 

TETWP  

Dee Seline  

303 -526 -4478  
 

Veterinary  

Shane Baird  

303 -279 -4893  
 

Volunteers  

Liz Nordeen  

303 -670 -8775  
 

Website  

Tom Hushen  

303 -679 -1195   

Saturday, June 16th  
Sunday, June 17th  
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ERA OFFICERS  

 

President  

Dave Marshall  
303 -883 -6294  

 

Vice President  
 

 
 

Secretary  
 
 

 

Treasurer  

Rita Dittrich  
303 -903 -1301  

ERA BOARD  
 

Chairman  

Ed Shirley  
303 -697 -5035  
 
Directors  

Jim Dauncey  
303 -216 -9888  
 

Carl Heckendorf  
303 -674 -0340  
 

Lee Hettema  
303 -674 -5365  
 

Luke Hodge  
303 -598 -1293   
 

Don MacDonald  
303 -674 -7308  
 

Dean Mohnhaupt  
303 -854 -4722  
 

John Orlando  
303 -674 -6607  
 

Joyce Stadig  
303 -936 -2175  
 

 

COMMITTEES  
 

Arena Director/       

Rodeo Production  

Dave Marshall  

303 -883 -6294  
 

Banners  

Ed Shirley  

303 -697 -5035  
 

Concessions  

Dean Mohnhaupt  

303 -854 -4722  
 

Contestant Breakfast  

Steve & Cheryl Denbow  
303 -817 -1897  
 

Drill Team  

Denise Schupp  

303 -522 -7100  
 

Fundraising  

Kristy Tolan  

303 -674 -9668  
 

Grounds  

Don MacDonald  

303 -674 -7308  
 

Historian  

Laura Martin  

historian@ evergreen-

rodeo.com  
 

 

 

Hospitality  

John & Jane Orlando  

303 -674 -6607  
 

Marketing  

Joyce Stadig  

303 -936 -2175  
 

Membership  

Marie van Baal  

303 -679 -9700  
 

Merchandise  

Jessie Burbach  
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Newsletter  

Shelly Erb  

303 -263 -2098  

Kim Meyer  

303 -674 -6098  
 

Parade  

Brian McFarland  

303 -670 -9401  

Jim Dauncey  

303 -216 -9888  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parking  

Steve & Linda Polson  

720 -254 -4349  
 

Programs  

Joyce Stadig  

303 -936 -2175  
 

Royalty  

Lisa Cave  

720 -445 -2079  
 

Security  

Luke Hodge  

303 -674 -1424  
 

Sponsors  

Joyce Stadig  

303 -936 -2175  
 

Tickets  
 

 

 

 

Volunteers  

Marty Unger  

303 -674 -4333  
 

Website  

Brice Cave  

720 -440 -2283  

MEMBER  

Wednesday, August 23 ~ General Meeting  

 7:00 at the Wild Game  

Wednesday, Sept 6 ~ Board Meeting  

 7:00 at Tuscany Tavern  

Wednesday, Sept 27 ~ General Meeting  

 7:00 at the Wild Game  

Saturday, Oct 7 ~ Volunteer Appreciation 

   Barbecue  

 4:00 at the Rodeo Grounds  

Wednesday, Oct 25 ~ General Meeting  

 7:00 at the Wild Game  

Wednesday, Nov 1 ~ Board Meeting  

 7:00 at Tuscany Tavern  

General meetings are on the 

4th Wednesday of each month.  


